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Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 5th February 2024 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT

Councillors:


Mike Hall 

Paula Spenceley





Dieter Parry     
Anne Beale





Colin Edmond
Nikki Swindle 
John Harrison

Nick Spenceley – nonvoting member 
Michael Edwards- nonvoting member
Apologies.                     0      


                             
Members of Public:         16
Officers:


Amanda Hilton – Clerk



 
 

Absent:


0
In the Chair


Mike Hall

It was noted this meeting was being recorded. The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.
 
23/352
The Chairman thanked members and the members of public for attending the meeting, and reminded members that the decision to approve or otherwise a planning application is vested in the ‘Planning Authority’ which is, as far as Heybridge Parish Council (HPC) is concerned, Maldon District Council (MDC). However, the Planning Authority, must take into consideration the documented observations and recommendations of HPC before proceeding to a decision. 
23/353
Apologies




There were none.
23/354
Minutes
The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on Monday 4th December 2023were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4th December 2023 be approved and confirmed.
23/355
Interests

District Cllrs, P Spenceley and N Swindle declared they are District Ward members. Cllr Edmond declared he is a Director of Essex Waterway and a Director of Cloughton Court Management Company. Cllr Edwards declared and interest in that he knew the owner of Happy Days Holiday Park. 

The Chairman confirmed he would alter the order of the agenda to consider planning application 23/01908 first and invited members of the public (MOP) to speak.

23/356
Public Participation.
Application:
 23/01098/FUL

Proposal:
Change of use of land for the siting of 14 holiday lodges.

Location:
Land between 19 and 23 Wharf Road Heybridge 

MOP 1 Thanked the District Ward members for meeting at Wharf Road
to discuss the application and see the proposed site. MOP1 said throughout the whole application there was no mention of the existing dwellings on Wharf Road.
MOP 2 voiced concerns that the proposal would have a negative impact on the residents of Wharf Road who are a very close community, and the addition of 14 holiday lodges at Wharf Road would change the characteristics of the site. MOP2 questioned if there would be a manager on site? 

MOP 3 gave a brief update into the history of the existing dwellings on Wharf Road and raised concerns with regards to the impact on the existing drainage, and evacuation procedures. MOP3 said the proposal was not in line with Maldon District Sustainable Development Plan and was in flood risk Zone 3 and no flood management plan. 
The Chairman thanked all those members of public for attending and asked members of the committee for their views on this application.
A lengthy discussion was held, and it was RESOLVED to submit comments to support the refusal of application 23/01908 and the Clerk would circulate a refusal document to all members.
23/357
Planning Applications



Application: 
23/00883 /HOUSE



Proposal:
Heat Pump installation



Location:
8 Kittiwake Drive Heybridge


It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

We recommend the granting of planning permission as this proposal as it is a successful application working towards achieving net zero.


Application: 
23/01204/FUL


Proposal:
Construction of a warehouse building


Location:
Warehouse Rear of Bridge House Hall Road Heybridge


It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

We recommend refusal of this application as it contains insufficient information and reports are outstanding from Natural England and Environmental Health and therefore members were unable to submit an informed decision.
Cllr P Spenceley abstained from the vote. 


Application: 
23/0124/PACUAR

Proposal:
Prior notification for the change of use of agricultural building to four dwelling house (Use Class C3) and for associated operational development.

Location:
The Village Barn, The Chase Osea Island


It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

We recommend the granting of planning permission as this application supports a reasonable change of use. 

Application: 
24/0070/House



Proposal:
Proposed single storey rear extension with rooms in roof

Including 2.no side dormers. New porch to front. Alterations to existing detached garage. Removal of chimney and alterations to fenestration

 

Location:
162 Goldhanger Road Heybridge

It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

We recommend the granting of planning permission as the application is considered an acceptable development and is in keeping with the street scene. 

Application:
24/00074/FUL

Proposal:
Installation of four rapid electric vehicle charging stations and ancillary equipment within the Bentalls Shopping Centre Car Park.


Location: 
Bentalls Shopping Centre Colchester Road 

It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

We recommend the granting of planning permission as the application is in support of net zero. 

23/358
Other Planning Matters
a) The Chairman confirmed a response had been received from the Head of Planning at MDC and circulated to members for information.
23/359
Future Meetings

a) The next meeting of the Events Committee Meeting will be held on Monday 12th February 2024 at 7.30pm

b) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 19th February 2024 at 7.30pm.

c) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee will be held on Monday 26th February 2024 at 7.00pm.

d) The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be held on Monday 4th March 2024 at 7.30pm. 

The meeting closed at 8.40pm
Signed 
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